
69th Pusey Family Reunion 

Sunday, August 2nd, 2015 

 

Fifty-eight (58) attended the 69th reunion of the descendants of Isaac Wooten 

Pusey and Mary Jane Truitt at Pocomoke River State Park (Shad Landing Area) on 

Sunday, August 2nd, 2015. 

President, Jeff Lank, welcomed everyone giving recognition to our family 

members who serve/served in the armed forces.  The only person in attendance 

who had served was Bruce Moran.  Jeff also introduced the officers: 

Jeff Lank, President 

Kristen Boyd, Vice President 

Cindy Pusey, Treasurer 

Marsha Hefton, Secretary 

Todd Pusey, Historian 

Bobby Boyd gave the blessing for the food provided. 

After a wonderful buffet luncheon, ballots were given to all.  These ballots are to 

help the business portion of the meetings go more quickly.  Johnny Perdue sang 

Amazing Grace and the children’s games were started. 

There was a quick discussion regarding family members supplying items for the 

reunion (door prizes) and it seems like everyone was in favor of doing this.  An 

offering was taken and $294.00 was collected.  The historian report was given by 

Todd Pusey and then Jeff introduced a guest, Richard James, who spoke to the 

family regarding information he needs for family history (James Family 

Association). 

The secretary report was given by Marsha Hefton.  After that we all said hello to 

Norman Moran on the phone (unable to travel due to health issues).  A vote was 

then taken to have the 70th Pusey Reunion – Jeff made the motion and it was 

seconded by Kevin Moran – voted and approved.  Jeff did ask that each family 

member in attendance to bring at least 1 more person for the next reunion.  



Officers are trying to get more information out on social media (facebook, e-mail, 

etc.).  To make the 70th reunion special there were suggestions made to have 

some memorabilia available to purchase (t-shirts, hats, travel mugs, Cats Meow – 

to name a few suggested). 

Prayer was asked for the following family members:  Norman & Nancy Moran, 

Jerry Lank and Beth Hawn. 

It was agreed that our next reunion will be Sunday, August 7th, 2016. 

Gifts for given to the following: 

Youngest in attendance – Grace Evans – 4 months 

Most experienced (or oldest family member) – Granville Taylor – who will be 90 

on his next birthday 

Newest married couple – Todd Pusey 

Traveled the furthest – Tom & Mary Wilcutts – Florida 

Longest married couple – Bruce & Pat Moran – 44 years 

Officers were voted on and approved for next year – no changes were made. 

The business portion of the meeting was then concluded by Jeff and we gathered 

to sing “Blest Be the Tie That Binds”. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Marsha Pusey Hefton 

Secretary 


